
Ms. Mary Zawoysky 
PO Box 521 
Woods Hole, MA 02543-0521 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Mary Zawoysky 
 



Miss Monica Adams 
286 Concord Ave Apt 1a 
Cambridge, MA 02138-1320 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Miss Monica Adams 
 



Mrs. Deborah Pellegrini 
10601 Silverwood Creek Dr 
Raleigh, NC 27614-8633 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Deborah Pellegrini 
 



Mr. Sue and John Morris 
1392 Vt Route 232 
Marshfield, VT 05658-8067 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Sue and John Morris 
 



Ms. Nancy Sullivan 
7 Richard Rd 
Hudson, MA 01749-1009 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Nancy Sullivan 
 



Ms. Loreley Leone 
8764 Little Neck Pkwy 
Floral Park, NY 11001-1434 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Loreley Leone 
 



Mr. Jerry Halpern 
180 Talmage Farm Ln 
East Hampton, NY 11937-4334 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Jerry Halpern 
 



Ms. Elizabeth Guthrie 
951 Summitville Dr 
Webster, NY 14580-4132 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Elizabeth Guthrie 
 



Ms. Kim Smith 
327 Third Ave 
Lansdowne, MD 21227-3205 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Kim Smith 
 



Ms. Isabella Cooper 
403 Holmes Ct NW 
Vienna, VA 22180-4159 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Isabella Cooper 
 



Mr. Douglass Reeves 
325 E 5th St 
Apt F4 
New York, NY 10003-8847 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Douglass Reeves 
 



Mr. Thomas Campanini 
1030 Crest Way 
Apt 204 
York, PA 17403-9126 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Thomas Campanini 
 



Mrs. Paula Neville 
277 Pepperidge Dr 
Rochester, NY 14626-1345 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Paula Neville 
 



Mr. Enrico Pelausa 
107 Manassas Dr 
Manassas Park, VA 20111-2334 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Enrico Pelausa 
 



Ms. Wanda Halpin 
219 N Main St 
Milbridge, ME 04658-3413 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Wanda Halpin 
 



Mr. Tony DeMalio 
47 Red Bank Dr 
Sicklerville, NJ 08081-1074 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Tony DeMalio 
 



Dr. Kristin Swenson 
256 Woodlands Rd 
Charlottesville, VA 22901-5512 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Kristin Swenson 
 



Mr. Robert Jones 
169 Halsey Rd 
Newton, NJ 07860-7052 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Robert Jones 
 



Mr. Steven Wohl 
3 Alden Pl 
Maplewood, NJ 07040-3403 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Steven Wohl 
 



Mr. Blake Winter 
6313b W Quaker St 
Orchard Park, NY 14127-2327 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Blake Winter 
 



Mr. Norman Pugliese 
86 W Valley Brook Rd 
Califon, NJ 07830-3525 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Norman Pugliese 
 



Dr. Robert and Ms. Donna Janusko 
1329 Eaton Ave 
Bethlehem, PA 18018-1807 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Robert and Ms. Donna Janusko 
 



Mrs. Stephanie Hildreth 
154 Westchester Ave 
Rochester, NY 14609-4232 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Stephanie Hildreth 
 



Ms. laura lynch 
167 Hancock St 
Meriden, CT 06451-3805 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. laura lynch 
 



Ms. Abigail Gindele 
77 Old South Rd 
South Berwick, ME 03908-1707 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Abigail Gindele 
 



Mr. Charles Roth 
1091 N Los Robles Ave 
Apt 5 
Pasadena, CA 91104-3556 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Charles Roth 
 



Mr. Dennis Hartenstine 
Hollow Point Homestead 
2425 Hay Creek Rd 
Birdsboro, PA 19508-8036 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Dennis Hartenstine 
 



Ms. Sheila Reilly 
oak street 
berwyn, PA 19312-1279 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Sheila Reilly 
 



Mrs. anka jhangiani 
2071 Golf Course Dr 
Reston, VA 20191-3840 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. anka jhangiani 
 



Mr. HERNAN &amp; FRAN POZA, JR. 
10240 67th Dr 
Forest Hills, NY 11375-2800 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. HERNAN &amp; FRAN POZA, JR. 
 



Ms. Carol Lipper 
282 Longfield Rd 
Fincastle, VA 24090-4474 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Carol Lipper 
 



Ms. Joyce Porter Barringer 
12 Upland Rd 
Cambridge, MA 02140-2712 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Joyce Porter Barringer 
 



Mrs. Lorraine Pope 
117 Sawtooth Ln 
Stanley, NC 28164-9604 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Lorraine Pope 
 



Mr. jim salazar 
7846 Brompton St 
Springfield, VA 22152-1955 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. jim salazar 
 



Mr. Richard Kula 
6 Fletcher Rd 
Enfield, CT 06082-5409 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Richard Kula 
 



Ms. Katherine Rabenau 
62 Fairview Ave 
Hancock, NY 13783-1002 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Katherine Rabenau 
 



Mrs. Laura Levey 
24 W Lake Ct 
Somerset, NJ 08873-4703 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Laura Levey 
 



Mr. Russell Schell 
32 Anne Way 
Brewster, MA 02631-1756 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Russell Schell 
 



Ms. Susan McCandless 
2727 Mansfield Ave 
Durham, NC 27703-2433 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Susan McCandless 
 



Ms. Deborah Perrero 
20876 Channel Ct 
Potomac Falls, VA 20165-7415 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Deborah Perrero 
 



Mr. Joseph Tolerico 
178 Spring St 
Newton, NJ 07860-2011 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Joseph Tolerico 
 



Mr. Vincent Campanaro 
61 Klein Dr 
Yardville, NJ 08620-9414 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Vincent Campanaro 
 



Dr. Ken Reeves 
69 Border Rd 
Concord, MA 01742-4601 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Ken Reeves 
 



Ms. Charlotte Price 
39 Plaza St W 
Brooklyn, NY 11217-3906 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Charlotte Price 
 



Ms. Laura Potter-deGrey 
120 Laurel Way 
Apt 2a 
Herndon, VA 20170-4407 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Laura Potter-deGrey 
 



Ms. linda clave 
444 Western Ave 
Brighton, MA 02135-1016 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. linda clave 
 



Ms. Carla Glaser 
760 W End Ave 
Apt 14c 
New York, NY 10025-5524 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Carla Glaser 
 



Ms. christine catania-rachlin 
75 Chris Ct 
Bangor, PA 18013-9638 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. christine catania-rachlin 
 



Mr. Christopher Gautrau 
12 Old Lantern Rd 
New Milford, CT 06776-2416 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Christopher Gautrau 
 



Ms. Lorraine Ortega 
809 Catrina Ln 
Chesapeake, VA 23322-6859 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Lorraine Ortega 
 



Mrs. Shirley Rodman 
606 Bruton Pl S 
Greensboro, NC 27410-4660 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Shirley Rodman 
 



Ms. Mary Huelster 
1203 Washington Cmn 
Hillsborough, NJ 08844-4313 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Mary Huelster 
 



Ms. Maureen Wheeler 
304 Marvin Rd 
Silver Spring, MD 20901-1725 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Maureen Wheeler 
 



Mr. kenneth hemphill 
39 Mill Race Pl 
Glen Mills, PA 19342-1334 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. kenneth hemphill 
 



Mr. Duke Briscoe 
67 Magnolia St 
Arlington, MA 02474-8725 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidental Catch in the herring fishery 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery,  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Duke Briscoe 
 



Mr. Jack Schwartz 
25 Roland Pl 
Hazlet, NJ 07730-2146 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Jack Schwartz 
 



Mrs. Gina Paige 
5305 Linsey Lakes Dr 
Glen Allen, VA 23060-6371 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Gina Paige 
 



Mr. John Doucette 
17 Rosebank Ave 
Providence, RI 02908-4321 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. John Doucette 
 



Ms. Susan Drees 
608 Franklin St 
Melrose, MA 02176-1740 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Susan Drees 
 



Mr. Ken Ward 
140 Bleecker St Apt 1 
Gloversville, NY 12078-2389 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Ken Ward 
 



Mrs. F Gitman 
1323 Oak Rd 
Pottsville, PA 17901-3321 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. F Gitman 
 



Miss DONNA MITCHELL 
33 Greenwich Ave 
New York, NY 10014-2701 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: PLEASE DO NOT LET THIS CONTINUE TO HAPPEN - Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
PLEASE MAKE SURE NEGLIGENCE, CARELESSNESS, AND GENERAL INDIFFERENCE 
DON'T WIN THE DAY!!!!!! 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Miss DONNA MITCHELL 
 



Ms. Penny Palmer 
PO Box 421 
Grantham, NH 03753-0421 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Penny Palmer 
 



Ms. Frances Foster 
404 Riverside Dr 
New York, NY 10025-1861 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Frances Foster 
 



Mr. Bill Ridgeway 
842 N Sumner Ave 
Scranton, PA 18504-1545 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Bill Ridgeway 
 



Miss Amber Wingerson 
431 Wake Dr 
Salisbury, NC 28144-7791 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Miss Amber Wingerson 
 



Mr. Raymond Mlynczak 
106 Hunt Dr 
Horsham, PA 19044-1161 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Raymond Mlynczak 
 



Mrs. Marjorie Wells 
11618 E Briar Patch Dr 
Midlothian, VA 23113-2308 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Marjorie Wells 
 



Ms. Ellen Furman 
923 Old Gulph Rd 
Bryn Mawr, PA 19010-1737 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Ellen Furman 
 



Ms. Kathleen Buckley 
1773 Reedy Creek Pl 
The Villages, FL 32162-2358 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Kathleen Buckley 
 



Ms. meg gilman 
PO Box 584 
Portsmouth, NH 03802-0584 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. meg gilman 
 



Ms. Arlene Esan 
501 92nd St 
Niagara Falls, NY 14304-3501 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Arlene Esan 
 



Mr. Richard Leonard 
245 E 63rd St Apt 25c 
New York, NY 10065-7431 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery. 
 
Without these reforms and more, we're going to lose it all.  The fish 
are going to be wiped out.  Doesn't anyone look ahead?  Doesn't anyone 
get it? Doesn't anyone have anything but GREED on his mind?  What the 
blazes is the matter with you people?  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Richard Leonard 



 



Mr. John Fernandez 
41 Starwood Dr 
Hampstead, NH 03841-2341 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. John Fernandez 
 



Mr. Joseph Chietera 
407 Aston Villa Dr 
Felton, DE 19943-3015 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Joseph Chietera 
 



Mr. James Mulder 
28 Sachson Pl 
Wappingers Falls, NY 12590-3858 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. James Mulder 
 



Ms. Laurel Mancini 
3944 Pollypine Dr 
Virginia Beach, VA 23452-2371 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Laurel Mancini 
 



Mr. Jonathan Ward 
374b Old Montague Rd 
Amherst, MA 01002-1085 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed! TOO MUCH BYCATCH!!! 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Jonathan Ward 
 



Mr. Blake Bentley 
2624 Westover Ave SW 
Roanoke, VA 24015-2108 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Blake Bentley 
 



Mr. Barry De Jasu 
20 Hampton Ave 
Apt 512 
Northampton, MA 01060-4407 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Barry De Jasu 
 



Mrs. Dee Dee Kurko 
32 Barnard Dr 
Newington, CT 06111-1002 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Dee Dee Kurko 
 



Mrs. Donna Frederick-Neznek 
47 River Rd 
Clinton, CT 06413-1049 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Donna Frederick-Neznek 
 



Mr. Ryan Lewis 
438 King George Ave SW 
Roanoke, VA 24016-4818 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Ryan Lewis 
 



Mrs. P. B. 
Small Rd. 
Phillips, ME 04966 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. P. B. 
 



Ms. Tara Huber 
4909 Walkingfern Dr 
Rockville, MD 20853-1343 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Tara Huber 
 



Mr. Max Bustos 
3762 Stage Rd 
Concord, VA 24538 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Max Bustos 
 



Mr. ryan master 
1424 Tunbridge Rd 
Lynchburg, VA 24501-5356 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. ryan master 
 



Mr. victor stamboulian 
105 w77th st 
new york, NY 10024-6947 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. victor stamboulian 
 



Dr. Iván Zatz-Díaz 
526 W 111th St 
New York, NY 10025-1976 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Iván Zatz-Díaz 
 



Dr. Alfred Peterson 
1017 River Rd 
Binghamton, NY 13901-6101 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Alfred Peterson 
 



Mrs. Sarah Proposki 
18 Thorndike St 
Beverly, MA 01915-5836 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Sarah Proposki 
 



Ms. Randi Saslow 
71 E Gate Ln 
Hamden, CT 06514-2231 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Randi Saslow 
 



Mrs. Carolyn Barrett 
5562Bear Road D1 
Northsyracuse, NY 13212-1503 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Carolyn Barrett 
 



Mr. Paul Burke - Author, Journey Home 
5425 Club Head Rd 
Virginia Beach, VA 23455-6816 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Paul Burke - Author, Journey Home 
 



Miss Christine Kwiecinski 
83 Patricia Dr 
West Seneca, NY 14224-4009 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Miss Christine Kwiecinski 
 



Ms. Erika Detota 
370 Paulison Ave 
Passaic, NJ 07055-2911 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Erika Detota 
 



Mr. Kyle Brandt 
53 School Street 
Contoocook, NH 03229 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Kyle Brandt 
 



Mr. Thomas Carpenter 
116 Mountain House Rd 
Palenville, NY 12463-2040 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Thomas Carpenter 
 



Mr. Albert Ahronheim 
222 E 80th St 
New York, NY 10075-0558 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Albert Ahronheim 
 



Mr. Mathew Todaro 
50 Bartlett St 
Somerville, MA 02145-3604 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Mathew Todaro 
 



Mr. Charles Hill 
380 Tolman Rd 
Warren, ME 04864-4159 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Charles Hill 
 



Dr. Lee Bailey 
700 Warren Rd 
Ithaca, NY 14850-1256 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Lee Bailey 
 



Ms. a.l. steiner 
1299 Cornwallville Rd. 
Cornwallville, NY 12418 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. a.l. steiner 
 



Ms. Laurie Denis 
23 Boardman St 
Salem, MA 01970-4005 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Laurie Denis 
 



Ms. Grace Burson 
756 Maple St 
Manchester, NH 03104-3208 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Grace Burson 
 



Mrs. nancy carrasco 
95 Horizon View Dr 
Farmingville, NY 11738-3035 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. nancy carrasco 
 



Dr. Cinzia Maddalena 
12421 Goldfinch Ct 
Potomac, MD 20854-3036 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Cinzia Maddalena 
 



Mr. William Keyser 
22 Oak Knoll Dr 
Berwyn, PA 19312-1279 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. William Keyser 
 



Mr. Jim Mansmann 
301 Bigham St 
Pittsburgh, PA 15211-1458 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Jim Mansmann 
 



Mr. Thomas Johnson 
2455 Holloway Mountain Rd 
Blowing Rock, NC 28605-9505 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Thomas Johnson 
 



Ms. Lilian Wisniewski 
26 Hallock St Apt 3 
Amherst, MA 01002-2027 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Lilian Wisniewski 
 



Ms. Teresa Bobel 
168 Mill St 
Jeffersonville, VT 05464-9565 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: More Responsible Fishing 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Please ensure that more stringent measures needed to reduce bycatch in 
the Atlantic herring fishing industry do not get weakened.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Teresa Bobel 
 



Mrs. Carole Plourde 
70 Cedar St 
Amesbury, MA 01913-1804 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Carole Plourde 
 



Ms. Kathleen Ross 
PO Box 25 
Bordentown, NJ 08505-0025 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery. 
 
We can and must do better...become the best stewards that we can aspire 
too.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Kathleen Ross 
 



Mrs. Karen Cignoli 
1 Sun Valley Dr 
Coram, NY 11727-1906 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Karen Cignoli 
 



Ms. Judith Zarin 
711 Stevens St # 2 
Utica, NY 13502-4124 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Judith Zarin 
 



Mr. marcello franciamore 
2358 Woodhull Ave 
Bronx, NY 10469-6317 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. marcello franciamore 
 



Ms. Betty Plummer 
1300 Army Navy Dr 
Apt 607 
Arlington, VA 22202-2024 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Betty Plummer 
 



Mrs. linda paleias 
502 W 47th St 
New York, NY 10036-2220 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. linda paleias 
 



Mr. Jean-Luc Mercier 
42 Woodhull Rd 
Huntington, NY 11743-3728 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Jean-Luc Mercier 
 



Ms. Sheryl Kantor 
300 Cupsaw Dr 
Ringwood, NJ 07456-2323 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Sheryl Kantor 
 



Ms. Joanne Larsen 
99 Goose Pond Rd 
Lee, MA 01238-9277 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Joanne Larsen 
 



Mrs. Rene Specht 
602 Beechwood Lakes Dr 
Hendersonville, NC 28792-7234 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Rene Specht 
 



Mr. Anthony Kruegler 
12 103rd St 
Apt 1a 
Troy, NY 12180-1050 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Anthony Kruegler 
 



Ms. Diane Guernsey 
28 Albert Pl 
New Rochelle, NY 10801-2304 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Diane Guernsey 
 



Ms. Joanna London 
3940 Langley Ct NW Apt E635 
Washington, DC 20016-5534 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Joanna London 
 



Ms. Barbara Clarke 
3673 Wyola Dr 
Newtown Square, PA 19073-1504 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Barbara Clarke 
 



Ms. Laura Goldblatt 
107 4th St SE 
Charlottesville, VA 22902-5227 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Laura Goldblatt 
 



Ms. Judith G. Stetson 
261 Quissett Ave 
Woods Hole, MA 02543-1301 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Good reforms have been proposed and I hope you adopt them. But they 
will not enforce themselves. Please be sure to include good monitoring 
as well. Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management 
Council initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch 
in the Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 
public comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial 
herring midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Judith G. Stetson 
 



Mrs. june macarthur 
60 W Schuyler St 
Oswego, NY 13126-1333 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Please realize many are watching what you do!  Make the right choice 
now! 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. june macarthur 
 



Mrs. Judith Shematek 
119 Chisman Lndg 
Seaford, VA 23696-2345 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Judith Shematek 
 



Mr. Gerald Schuth 
60 Brookline Dr 
Clifton Park, NY 12065-1133 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Gerald Schuth 
 



Mr. Nagi Mato 
4526 Ha,lets Grove Dr 
Sarasota, FL 34235 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Nagi Mato 
 



Ms. Jill Gleeson 
401 N 5th St 
Philipsburg, PA 16866-2324 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Jill Gleeson 
 



Mrs. Ann Trakadas 
PO Box 364 
Grafton, MA 01519-0364 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Ann Trakadas 
 



Ms. Della Oliver 
3702 Drybrook Rd. 
Unit G 
Charlotte, NC 28269 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Della Oliver 
 



Ms. Holly F. Malarney 
50 Boatswains Way 
Apt 205 
Chelsea, MA 02150-4062 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
As you are aware, almost four years ago, the New England Fishery 
Management Council initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and 
reduce bycatch in the Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in 
nearly 10,000 public comments calling for effective action to reform 
the industrial herring midwater trawl fleet. 
 
Be advised that I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms 
being proposed.  However, I am concerned there could be an eleventh 
hour move to eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction 
measures before the public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure that the Council 
continues to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful 
reform of the Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment 
the full range of management options developed in Amendment 5, 
including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Holly F. Malarney 
 



Ms. Patricia Randazzo 
25 Delcar St 
Fall River, MA 02720-4209 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Patricia Randazzo 
 



Ms. danuta radko 
66 Parker Ave 
Tewksbury, MA 01876-4432 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. danuta radko 
 



Ms. LInda l Kacser 
5809 Nicholson Ln Ph 1511 
Rockville, MD 20852-5711 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. LInda l Kacser 
 



Ms. pamela joseph 
24 Bermuda Rd 
Westport, CT 06880-6701 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. pamela joseph 
 



Mrs. Valerie Smith 
401 Stratford Ct 
Lansdale, PA 19446-6374 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Valerie Smith 
 



Mr. Richard Riggs 
143 Cedar Grove Rd 
Branchburg, NJ 08876-3658 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Richard Riggs 
 



Mr. Thomas Keane 
PO Box 418 
Catskill, NY 12414-0418 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Thomas Keane 
 



Ms. Frances Patch 
2213 Tanglevine Dr 
Austin, TX 78748-6150 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Frances Patch 
 



Mrs. Karen Multer 
1022 Bramblewood Ct NE 
Lenoir, NC 28645-3836 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Karen Multer 
 



Ms. Maryann Holtsclaw 
60 Schuyler Dr 
Edison, NJ 08817-3559 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Maryann Holtsclaw 
 



Mrs. Sara Graziosa 
41 Old Turnpike Rd S 
East Canaan, CT 06024-2618 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Sara Graziosa 
 



Ms. Imogen Taylor 
7225 N Greeley Ave 
Portland, OR 97217-5241 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Imogen Taylor 
 



Mr. Vu Nguyen 
18415 Fairwood Meadow Ct 
Houston, TX 77084-1996 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While we applaud many of the reforms being proposed, we are concerned 
there could be actions to eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch 
reduction measures before the public is given the opportunity to 
comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Please continue to advance and enforce environment care, funds and 
standards to protect, conserve or revive the environment, biodiversity 
and humanity common habitat to advance the common good and the well 
being of life supporting eco-systems and global communities. 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Vu Nguyen 



 



Mr. James Wilcox 
3442 Surrey Ln 
Falls Church, VA 22042-3536 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. James Wilcox 
 



Ms. Jenny Heinz 
215 W 88th St 
Apt 11g 
New York, NY 10024-2305 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Jenny Heinz 
 



Ms. Lisa D'Ambrosio 
356 S Meadow Rd 
Lancaster, MA 01523-1713 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Lisa D'Ambrosio 
 



Mr. Thomas Horsch 
6738 Willow Hill Rd 
Spring Grove, VA 23881-9151 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Thomas Horsch 
 



Ms. janet aptaker 
101 W 117th St 
New York, NY 10026-2259 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. janet aptaker 
 



Mr. David Strunk 
14 S 4th Ave 
Royersford, PA 19468-2323 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. David Strunk 
 



Ms. Carrie Walker 
169 Hague Rd 
Dummerston, VT 05301-9518 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Carrie Walker 
 



Dr. Samuel Speciale 
14 Trevors Trl 
Asheville, NC 28806-9243 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Samuel Speciale 
 



Ms. Marti Wheat 
56 Glenwood Ave 
Jersey City, NJ 07306-4644 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Marti Wheat 
 



Ms. April Brumson 
PO Box 796 
Putney, VT 05346-0796 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. April Brumson 
 



Ms. Kristine Barbieri 
9616 Rocksparkle Row 
Columbia, MD 21045-4337 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Kristine Barbieri 
 



Mr. clifford/ christine schmutz 
307 Powerville Rd 
Boonton, NJ 07005-9151 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. clifford/ christine schmutz 
 



Mrs. carol adams 
2902 Village Rd 
Langhorne, PA 19047-8123 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. carol adams 
 



Ms. Ruth Kubierschky 
11 Magnolia Sreet 
North Reading, MA 01864 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Ruth Kubierschky 
 



Ms. Meadow Meadow 
108 Sheldon Rd 
Pine Bush, NY 12566-5518 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Meadow Meadow 
 



Dr. Lyn Lowry 
6706 Poplar Ave 
Takoma Park, MD 20912-4810 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Lyn Lowry 
 



Dr. Paulo Andre, MD 
48 Pondview Rd 
Sudbury, MA 01776-2542 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Paulo Andre, MD 
 



Mr. Ricardo Corrales 
Heredia, Costa Rica 
heredia, Centro, CO 10101 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Ricardo Corrales 
 



Mr. Roger Bultot 
440 Undercliff Ave 
Edgewater, NJ 07020-1215 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Roger Bultot 
 



Dr. Amy Winter 
7515 210th St 
Oakland Gardens, NY 11364-3250 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Amy Winter 
 



Mr. Michael Rozsics 
216 Hillsboro Dr 
Silver Spring, MD 20902-3126 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Michael Rozsics 
 



Mrs. Marianne Corona 
245 Cherry Hill Rd 
Middlefield, CT 06455-1223 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Marianne Corona 
 



Mr. James Snively 
13522 John Kline Rd 
Smithsburg, MD 21783-9111 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. James Snively 
 



Ms. Martha Hancock 
1911 Crandon Dr 
Charlotte, NC 28216-2722 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Martha Hancock 
 



Mr. James R. Stewart  Jr. 
26a Reed St 
Londonderry, NH 03053-3557 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. James R. Stewart  Jr. 
 



Ms. Rena McVey 
104 Huron Ct 
Kill Devil Hills, NC 27948-9139 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Rena McVey 
 



Mr. Tim Lank 
6346 Meriwether Ln 
Springfield, VA 22150-1006 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Tim Lank 
 



Ms. lorraine brabham 
1313 Grand St Apt 511 
Hoboken, NJ 07030-2253 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. lorraine brabham 
 



Mr. Dean Blower 
1 Main St 
Washington DC, DC 20001 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Dean Blower 
 



Mr. Michael Schmotzer 
751 Hillcrest Rd 
York, PA 17403-4111 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Michael Schmotzer 
 



Miss Patricia Boud 
66 Martin Dr 
Whiting, NJ 08759-3732 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Miss Patricia Boud 
 



Mrs. Bina Robinson 
PO Box 26 
Swain, NY 14884-0026 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Bina Robinson 
 



Mr. john miller 
298 Bald Hill Rd 
Brooktondale, NY 14817-9716 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. john miller 
 



Ms. JULIANNA BENEFIELD 
104 Willoughby Ln 
Cary, NC 27513-4142 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. JULIANNA BENEFIELD 
 



Mr. Daniel Maguire 
PO Box 268 
Cologne, NJ 08213-0268 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Daniel Maguire 
 



Mr. bob collier 
2300 Byberry Rd Apt A14 
Bensalem, PA 19020-2857 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. bob collier 
 



Mr. Ken W 
3415 72nd St 
Jackson Heights, NY 11372-1061 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Ken W 
 



Mr. Robert Jenks 
195 Indiana Rd 
Landisburg, PA 17040-9331 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Robert Jenks 
 



Mrs. Elise Bacolas 
5 Hanover Sq 
New York, NY 10004-2614 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Elise Bacolas 
 



Ms. Gretta Zorn 
407 Rittenhouse Ct 
North Brunswick, NJ 08902-3537 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Gretta Zorn 
 



Mrs. Julie Kennie 
10 Wheatfield Ln 
West Dennis, MA 02670-2123 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Julie Kennie 
 



Mr. phil vanasse 
16 Colonial Ct 
High Bridge, NJ 08829-2517 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. phil vanasse 
 



Ms. Abigail Adelman 
3206 University Blvd W 
Kensington, MD 20895-1849 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Abigail Adelman 
 



Dr. Cynthia Ricard 
3 Circuit Ct 
Gaithersburg, MD 20878-2812 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery. 
 
I grew up with Cape Cod fresh fish. They were fished much more 
responsibly than nowadays.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Cynthia Ricard 
 



Ms. Jane Davis 
14843 Crotona Ct 
Woodbridge, VA 22193-3154 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Jane Davis 
 



Mr. Alfred Stokes 
3 Morningside Dr 
Granite Falls, NC 28630-9335 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Alfred Stokes 
 



Mrs. Mary Ellen Scullard 
650 W End Ave 
New York, NY 10025-7355 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Mary Ellen Scullard 
 



Mr. Daniel Rabius 
220 First St 
Yonkers, NY 10704-3125 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Daniel Rabius 
 



Mr. Brian Bone 
760 Gadsby Rd 
Stoneboro, PA 16153-4214 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Brian Bone 
 



Mrs. Elaine Radiss 
12 Blue Hill Ln 
Great Barrington, MA 01230-1288 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Elaine Radiss 
 



Dr. jeri cheraskin 
PO Box 126 
Brooktondale, NY 14817-0126 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. jeri cheraskin 
 



Ms. julia Serrago 
18 Marne Ave 
Staten Island, NY 10312-2067 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. julia Serrago 
 



Ms. Sarah Gallagher 
1136 1st Ave 
New York, NY 10065-7963 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Sarah Gallagher 
 



Mr. Scott Amundsen 
556 Gifford Hill Rd 
Oneonta, NY 13820-4186 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Scott Amundsen 
 



Ms. Deborah Reiter 
PO Box 989 
Amherst, MA 01004-0989 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Deborah Reiter 
 



Dr. Peter McLean 
350 Noxontown Rd 
Middletown, DE 19709-1621 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Peter McLean 
 



Dr. John Williams 
8423 Woodbox Rd 
Manlius, NY 13104-9416 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. John Williams 
 



Mrs. Laura Chinofsky 
422 Wendy Rd 
Southampton, PA 18966-3521 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Laura Chinofsky 
 



Dr. kenneth Wenzer 
14011 Chestnut Ct 
Laurel, MD 20707-5871 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. kenneth Wenzer 
 



Mr. Michael Church 
11 Greybert Ln 
Worcester, MA 01602-1774 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Michael Church 
 



Mr. Theodore Zook 
4634 23rd St N 
Arlington, VA 22207-3507 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Theodore Zook 
 



Ms. Margaret Loomis 
10206 Day Ave 
Silver Spring, MD 20910-1042 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Margaret Loomis 
 



Ms. Pat Eiserer 
78 Sun Ln 
Millersville, PA 17551-9774 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Pat Eiserer 
 



Miss theronda harris 
1509 S Meadow St 
Richmond, VA 23220-6825 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Miss theronda harris 
 



Dr. James Pugh 
2154 Norton Rd 
Charlotte, NC 28207-2138 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. James Pugh 
 



Ms. L Walters 
717 General Booth Blvd 
Virginia Beach, VA 23451-4811 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. L Walters 
 



Ms. Ricki Lubov 
11220 72nd Dr 
Forest Hills, NY 11375-5631 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Ricki Lubov 
 



Mr. Roger Crawford 
2408 Route 737 
Stony Run, PA 19529-8794 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Roger Crawford 
 



Ms. Lidia Baltazar 
Rua Barbosa du Bocage 
Sabugal, None 06320 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Lidia Baltazar 
 



Mr. John Stewart 
3359 Pine Meadows Way 
Exmore, VA 23350-4147 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. John Stewart 
 



Mrs. Jessica Tona 
1120 N Euclid Ave 
Pittsburgh, PA 15206-1689 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Jessica Tona 
 



Ms. Pam Taft-Dick 
1 Walnut Way 
Springfield, VT 05156-9142 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Pam Taft-Dick 
 



Ms. Allyssa Kvenvold 
41 S Shaker Rd 
Harvard, MA 01451-1206 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Allyssa Kvenvold 
 



Mrs. Carole McAuliffe 
40 Way 35 Off Briar 
Wellfleet, MA 02667-7233 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Carole McAuliffe 
 



Dr. mary picardi, m.d. 
219 55th St 
Virginia Beach, VA 23451-2211 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  NOW IS THE TIME TO STEP UP TO THE PLATE AND DO THE 
RIGHT THINGS.  THIS IS OUR/YOUR LEGACY.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. mary picardi, m.d. 
 



Miss Sarah Weil 
106 Lindsey St 
Pittsboro, NC 27312-9301 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Miss Sarah Weil 
 



Mr. Garret McCarty 
198 Oxford St 
Apt 6 
Rochester, NY 14607-2149 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Garret McCarty 
 



Mr. Joseph Jackson 
640 Homewood Dr 
Pittsburgh, PA 15235-4439 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Joseph Jackson 
 



Mrs. Heather Nemeth 
416 Stonetown Rd 
Ringwood, NJ 07456-1200 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Heather Nemeth 
 



Ms. Sarah Dillner 
55 Royal St 
Allston, MA 02134-1514 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Sarah Dillner 
 



Mr. Thomas Giblin 
130 Ahern Rd 
Binghamton, NY 13903-6517 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Thomas Giblin 
 



Miss Megan LaMay 
17249 Sandy Creek Valley Rd 
Watertown, NY 13601-9307 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Miss Megan LaMay 
 



Mrs. Gale Rullmannn 
435 Eagle Stone Rdg 
Youngsville, NC 27596-8786 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Gale Rullmannn 
 



Ms. Karen Phair 
58 Hennessey Dr 
Portland, ME 04103-2012 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Karen Phair 
 



Ms. DoRi Miles 
2561 Nys Route 9n 
Crown Point, NY 12928-2109 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. DoRi Miles 
 



Miss Belinda Scott 
2010 Quail Ridge Rd Apt F 
Greenville, NC 27858-5582 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Miss Belinda Scott 
 



Ms. Wanda Logan 
311 3rd Avenue Dr SE 
Hickory, NC 28602-3856 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Wanda Logan 
 



Mr. Michael Deckard 
1208 Pleasure Ave 
Ocean City, NJ 08226-3418 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Michael Deckard 
 



Mr. Archie Palmer 
18 Ridgewood Ave 
Glen Ridge, NJ 07028-1012 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Archie Palmer 
 



Ms. diana vera 
318 fort elfsborg rd 
salem, NJ 08079 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. diana vera 
 



Mr. Alan Benford 
25 Cliffside Dr Apt F 
Manchester, CT 06042-3465 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Alan Benford 
 



Mr. Chuck Dowe 
15 Sachem St 
Roxbury Crossing, MA 02120-2849 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Chuck Dowe 
 



Mr. David Loiselle 
402 North English Hill 
402 North English Hill 
Hillsborough, NC 27278-6509 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. David Loiselle 
 



Mr. Guy Winig 
2766 State Route 23 
Hillsdale, NY 12529-5915 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Guy Winig 
 



Mr. Ken Mckay 
198 Davis St 
Springfield, MA 01104-1424 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Ken Mckay 
 



Mr. Dave Redding 
609 East Market St 
Ste 207 
Charlottesville, VA 22902-5379 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
We need this reform!!!!!!!!!!!! Almost four years ago, the New England 
Fishery Management Council initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring 
and reduce bycatch in the Atlantic herring fishery  a move that 
resulted in nearly 10,000 public comments calling for effective action 
to reform the industrial herring midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Dave Redding 
 



Ms. mae basye 
501 Quest Ridge Dr 
Fuquay Varina, NC 27526-8719 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. mae basye 
 



Ms. Lynn Biddle 
48 Rice St # 1 
Cambridge, MA 02140-1817 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Lynn Biddle 
 



Mr. Ronald Gay 
415 Main St 
Wayne, ME 04284-3156 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Ronald Gay 
 



Ms. Anne Marie Bucher 
1409 Reed Pl 
Bronx, NY 10465-1222 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Anne Marie Bucher 
 



Mr. Mike Garten 
2116 Floral Ave 
Charlotte, NC 28203-6024 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Mike Garten 
 



Miss Lauren Duncan 
6000 Winterpointe Ln 
Raleigh, NC 27606-2277 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Miss Lauren Duncan 
 



Mr. Phil Kline 
3924 Ingomar St NW 
Washington, DC 20015-1916 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Phil Kline 
 



Mrs. jocelyn jackman 
19 Fairchild Pl 
Buffalo, NY 14216-2724 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. jocelyn jackman 
 



Mrs. margie murphy 
6 Edward Dr 
Flanders, NJ 07836-9706 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. margie murphy 
 



Ms. Brianne Huff 
1316 SW 20th Ave 
Cape Coral, FL 33991-2212 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Brianne Huff 
 



Ms. Jennifer Shields 
304 Clinton St 
Lockport, NY 14094-2410 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Jennifer Shields 
 



Mr. Fred Schloessinger 
11 Laurel Dr 
Great Neck, NY 11021-2919 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Fred Schloessinger 
 



Mrs. Claudine Beck 
349 Anderson Rd 
Siloam, NC 27047-9111 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Claudine Beck 
 



Dr. Patrice Carroll 
106 West Ave 
Saratoga Springs, NY 12866-6004 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms bein06 West 
Aveug proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Patrice Carroll 
 



Ms. Erma Lewis 
1736 63rd St 
Brooklyn, NY 11204-2801 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Erma Lewis 
 



Mrs. Martha Abell 
390 Pleasant St 
Rome, PA 18837-8424 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Martha Abell 
 



Miss Cassandra Wilson 
380 Old Hwy 109 
Lexington, NC 27292-9402 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Miss Cassandra Wilson 
 



Mrs. Martina Clark 
8 Sherwood Ln 
Westampton, NJ 08060-3727 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Martina Clark 
 



Ms. annette bailey 
753 James St 
Syracuse, NY 13203-2108 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery. 
annette bailey  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. annette bailey 
 



Ms. Millicent Sims 
12 Roosevelt Pl 
Montclair, NJ 07042-3316 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Millicent Sims 
 



Dr. Edwin Rogers 
40 Waquoit Landing Rd 
E Falmouth, MA 02536-6499 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Edwin Rogers 
 



Ms. Moraima Suarez 
215 21st St 
Brooklyn, NY 11232-1189 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery,  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh-hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Moraima Suarez 
 



Mr. doug franklin 
195 Downings Creek Ln 
Hayesville, NC 28904-6021 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. doug franklin 
 



Mrs. Dawn Grib 
1170 S York Rd 
Dillsburg, PA 17019-9594 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Dawn Grib 
 



Ms. Cynthia Yngve 
belmont street 
easton, MA 02375 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Cynthia Yngve 
 



Mr. Douglas Ward 
140 Bleecker St 
Gloversville, NY 12078-2389 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Douglas Ward 
 



Mrs. Johanna Zimmerhackel 
Gottschedstrasse 13 
Hamburg, DE 22301 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Johanna Zimmerhackel 
 



Ms. Salma~Ahmad Khan 
101Greenwood Ave. 
Edison, NJ 08817-3428 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Salma~Ahmad Khan 
 



Mr. LOUIS BREITBACH 
228 N Delaware Ave 
Massapequa, NY 11758-1826 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. LOUIS BREITBACH 
 



Ms. Sarah Guest 
Nottingham Road 
Baltimore, MD 21229-1301 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Sarah Guest 
 



Mr. Eric Spears 
44 Camp Brook Cmn 
Hanover, NH 03755-1633 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Eric Spears 
 



Ms. Tina Andrews 
309 Route 35 Apt 3a 
Point Pleasant Beach, NJ 08742-4164 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Tina Andrews 
 



Ms. Alison Ellsworth 
71 Baker Hill Rd 
Lyme, NH 03768-3800 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Alison Ellsworth 
 



Mr. Robert Barnett 
2213 Lake Forest Dr 
High Point, NC 27265-1423 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Robert Barnett 
 



Mr. Edward Bielaus 
6912 Breezewood Ter 
Rockville, MD 20852-4324 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Edward Bielaus 
 



Mr. craig grube 
844 S Atlantic Ave 
Virginia Beach, VA 23451-3619 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. craig grube 
 



Mr. Mitch Kihn 
1320 Western Rd 
Warren, ME 04864-4463 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Mitch Kihn 
 



Ms. LJ Peckham 
9 Avon St 
Wakefield, MA 01880-2370 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. LJ Peckham 
 



Ms. nancy p brown 
35 Waverly St 
Potsdam, NY 13676-1728 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. nancy p brown 
 



Dr. William Leavenworth 
PO Box 69 
198 Pond Road South, 
Searsmont, ME 04973-0069 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
I have spent years studying this problem.  Clupeid loss offshore is 
demersal loss inshore.  Offshore seiners must be kept out of the 
hotspots permanently if you are to achieve a restored inshore 
ecosystem.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. William Leavenworth 
 



Ms. Toni McCalley 
4082 E Lake Rd 
Hamilton, NY 13346-3302 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Toni McCalley 
 



Mrs. Sheri Brennig 
2505 Popkins Ln 
Alexandria, VA 22306-1815 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Sheri Brennig 
 



Dr. Suzanne Kirby 
15 Baldwin Dr 
Sag Harbor, NY 11963-1231 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Suzanne Kirby 
 



Ms. Colette Lepage 
9059 Baltimore St 
Savage, MD 20763-9649 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Colette Lepage 
 



Miss Andrea Neal 
26 N Church St Apt C 
Cortland, NY 13045-6101 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Miss Andrea Neal 
 



Ms. Kathleen Heidemann 
252 Route 292 
Holmes, NY 12531-5336 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Kathleen Heidemann 
 



Ms. Kathy Chase 
Mohegan Rd 
Shelton, CT 06484 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Kathy Chase 
 



Mrs. Diane Bugliarelli 
20 Salem Ridge Rd 
Carmel, NY 10512-3741 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Diane Bugliarelli 
 



Mr. Edmund Schlee 
18 Ronan Rd 
Glen Cove, NY 11542-4018 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Edmund Schlee 
 



Mr. Jonah Rank 
315 S Oyster Bay Rd 
Syosset, NY 11791-6919 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Jonah Rank 
 



Mr. Dominic Libby 
63 Middleton Rd 
Milton, NH 03851-4722 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Dominic Libby 
 



Ms. Michele Shimizu 
32 Grove St 
Boston, MA 02114-3523 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
The New England Fishery Management Council initiated a plan to improve 
catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the Atlantic herring fishery' 
but I am concerned there could be a move to eliminate some key 
monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the public is given 
the opportunity to comment. 
 
Please ensure the Council continues to demonstrate their commitment and 
support of meaningful reform of the Atlantic herring fishery by 
approving for public comment the full range of management options 
developed in Amendment 5. 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
reforms to the industrialized Atlantic herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Michele Shimizu 
 



Dr. Sandra Langer 
3222 89th St 
Apt 306 
East Elmhurst, NY 11369-2123 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Sandra Langer 
 



Ms. Christine Herrmann 
5574 Louis Ave 
Brewerton, NY 13029-9565 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Christine Herrmann 
 



Ms. Judith Baldwin 
788 Columbus Ave 
New York, NY 10025-5951 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Let's change the law so accidental catch doesn't occur! 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Judith Baldwin 
 



Mr. Peter Darling 
7 Apple Tree Ln 
Cape Elizabeth, ME 04107-5100 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Peter Darling 
 



Ms. Elise Adibi 
42 Melrose St 
Brooklyn, NY 11206-6006 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Elise Adibi 
 



Ms. Sarah Rose 
55 Federal Ln 
Coram, NY 11727-1619 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Sarah Rose 
 



Mr. Shervin Hess 
8 Avenue B 
New York, NY 10009-8080 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Shervin Hess 
 



Mr. Dan Ceppa 
240 N Harrison St 
Johnson City, NY 13790-1450 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Remember:  The Grand Banks were nearly fished out once.  We don't need 
that repeated. 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Dan Ceppa 
 



Mr. Fred Ippolito 
318 Hazel Ave 
Delanco, NJ 08075-4652 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Fred Ippolito 
 



Mr. james mchale 
montauk hwy 
bluepoint, NY 11715 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. james mchale 
 



Ms. Melissa Bishop 
24 Church St 
Deposit, NY 13754-1140 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Melissa Bishop 
 



Mr. David Sauri 
3 Old Army Rd 
Bernardsville, NJ 07924-1843 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. David Sauri 
 



Ms. Rosalie Paul 
PO Box 275 
Georgetown, ME 04548-0275 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Rosalie Paul 
 



Mrs. tricia minter 
PO Box 223 
Ridgeway, VA 24148-0223 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. tricia minter 
 



Ms. Jan cunningham 
8 Reservoir St 
New Haven, CT 06511-1228 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Jan cunningham 
 



Mrs. Kris Brinsky 
121 Grand Ridge Rd 
Bethel Park, PA 15102-2280 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Kris Brinsky 
 



Ms. Gloria Shen 
123 Foxden Dr 
Unit 201 
Fletcher, NC 28732-5659 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Gloria Shen 
 



Mrs. Barbara Lidestri 
217 Parkwood Rd 
Vestal, NY 13850-1231 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Barbara Lidestri 
 



Ms. Debra Fish 
PO Box 4862 
Greensboro, NC 27404-4862 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Debra Fish 
 



Ms. Becky Daiss 
1276 N Wayne St Apt 1128 
Arlington, VA 22201-5859 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Becky Daiss 
 



Dr. Frank Cerasuolo 
58 Bache Ave 
Staten Island, NY 10306-3010 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Frank Cerasuolo 
 



Mrs. Donna Pearson 
248 Neponset Valley Pkwy 
Boston, MA 02136-2453 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Donna Pearson 
 



Dr. Paul G + Ana M- Shane 
151 W Tulpehocken St 
Philadelphia, PA 19144-2619 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. Fish are one of the staple foods of the world. I 
f the fishing stock is depleted or even possibly made extinct it would 
be a catastrophe for the fishers and the world population. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Paul G + Ana M- Shane 
 



Ms. steve burt 
960 Porchtown Rd 
Elmer, NJ 08318-3412 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. steve burt 
 



Mr. Carl Raymond 
1320 Kanuga Rd 
Hendersonville, NC 28739-6131 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Carl Raymond 
 



Miss Catherine M. Jones 
100 Dreiser Loop Apt 3h 
Bronx, NY 10475-2660 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Miss Catherine M. Jones 
 



Ms. Mary Mooney 
186 Pinehurst Ave 
Apt 5e 
New York, NY 10033-1750 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Mary Mooney 
 



Ms. Ania Swiatoniowski 
1166b Oneida St 
State College, PA 16801-5937 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Ania Swiatoniowski 
 



Ms. Hope Wang 
181 Moylan Ct 
Newington, CT 06111-1409 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Hope Wang 
 



Ms. Carol Solari-Ruscoe 
PO Box 1077 
Peru, NY 12972-1077 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Carol Solari-Ruscoe 
 



Mrs. Val DeGrace 
5 Park Rdg 
Tupper Lake, NY 12986-1607 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Val DeGrace 
 



Mr. M A Gresko 
R D # 1 
Highland Mills, NY 10930 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. M A Gresko 
 



Mr. Sheffield Corey 
PO Box 237 
Saunderstown, RI 02874-0237 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Sheffield Corey 
 



Mr. Jason Pancher 
925 E Sunbury St 
Shamokin, PA 17872-5034 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Jason Pancher 
 



Ms. Julija Merljak 
110 Leonard Ave 
Neptune, NJ 07753-4514 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Julija Merljak 
 



Mrs. Arlene Adelman 
635 Loretta St 
Pittsburgh, PA 15217-2823 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Arlene Adelman 
 



Ms. Laura Thomae 
5024 Newhall St 
Philadelphia, PA 19144-4110 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Laura Thomae 
 



Mrs. emma neuendorf 
364 Oxford Cir 
Bath, PA 18014-2004 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. emma neuendorf 
 



Mr. Peter Kahn 
43 Highland St 
Southborough, MA 01772-1915 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Peter Kahn 
 



Dr. Stephen J. Mazurek 
850 Center St 
Apt 307 
Lewiston, NY 14092-1759 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Stephen J. Mazurek 
 



Mrs. donna stimpson 
PO Box 143 
Searsport, ME 04974-0143 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. donna stimpson 
 



Ms. Nola Steele 
21 Waterside Dr 
Little Ferry, NJ 07643-2202 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Nola Steele 
 



Mr. Chad Schimmel 
1138 S Garner St 
State College, PA 16801-6324 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Chad Schimmel 
 



Ms. Andrea Greco 
33 Aberdeen Rd 
Apt 344b 
Matawan, NJ 07747-1149 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Andrea Greco 
 



Mrs. Anita Buffer 
530 Winding Way 
Warminster, PA 18974-5453 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and by catch reduction measures before 
the public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
Please ensure the Council continues to demonstrate their commitment and 
support of meaningful reform of the Atlantic herring fishery by 
approving for public comment the full range of management options 
developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring mid water trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding ground fish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Anita Buffer 
 



Ms. Eileen MCILHINNEY 
6139 N Franklin St 
Philadelphia, PA 19120-1328 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Eileen MCILHINNEY 
 



Miss Courtney DeCosta 
39 Gordon Ter 
Belmont, MA 02478-2429 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Miss Courtney DeCosta 
 



Ms. Normajean Atkinson 
169 Lee Rd 
Moultonborough, NH 03254-3810 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Normajean Atkinson 
 



Mrs. Annette Overstreet 
202 Shady Oak Ln 
Forest, VA 24551-1112 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Annette Overstreet 
 



Mr. Ganapati Durgadas 
261 New Scotland Ave Apt 2 
Albany, NY 12208-3143 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Ganapati Durgadas 
 



Ms. Annmarie O'Toole 
41 Arborway Dr 
Braintree, MA 02184-2332 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Annmarie O'Toole 
 



Ms. Dudley Lindsley 
22680 Cedar Lane Ct 
Apt 2t98 
Leonardtown, MD 20650-3909 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Dudley Lindsley 
 



Mr. Leon Muhudinov 
20 Rosol Ln 
Saddle Brook, NJ 07663-5506 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Leon Muhudinov 
 



Mr. Robert Manning 
12 Cross Rd 
Johnsburg, NY 12843-2509 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Robert Manning 
 



Mr. Cary Appenzeller 
158 Prospect Park W 
Brooklyn, NY 11215-4544 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Cary Appenzeller 
 



Ms. Katrin Winterer 
15 Thornberry Rd 
Winchester, MA 01890-3213 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Katrin Winterer 
 



Ms. Kathy Day 
4408 Leonard Pkwy 
Richmond, VA 23221-1808 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Kathy Day 
 



Mr. Ronnie Burrage 
131 Lingwood Ct 
Bellefonte, PA 16823-8666 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Ronnie Burrage 
 



Mrs. Susan Tomaselli 
510 Drumgoole Rd W 
Staten Island, NY 10312-1547 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Susan Tomaselli 
 



Mr. Mario aranda 
1005 Brockelman Rd 
Lancaster, MA 01523-2330 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Mario aranda 
 



Ms. Linda Byrne 
159 Essex St 
New York, NY 10002-1544 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Linda Byrne 
 



Mr. Jason Smith 
43 Corley Dr 
Rochester, NY 14622-1262 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Jason Smith 
 



Mrs. Deborah Spencer 
12 Newport Dr 
Billerica, MA 01821-1401 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Deborah Spencer 
 



Mr. john slonina 
25 Lordvale Blvd 
North Grafton, MA 01536-1121 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. john slonina 
 



Mrs. lynette zizzo 
192 Maple St 
Calverton, NY 11933-9787 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. lynette zizzo 
 



Ms. harriet hutchinson 
23 Delano Ave 
Quincy, MA 02169-3218 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. harriet hutchinson 
 



Mrs. susan brown 
1877 Church Rd 
Baltimore, MD 21222-3204 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. susan brown 
 



Mr. Robert Ribokas 
347 Pleasant St 
South Weymouth, MA 02190-2622 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Robert Ribokas 
 



Ms. tina mccormack 
1918 E 35th St 
Brooklyn, NY 11234-4821 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. tina mccormack 
 



Ms. Theresa Stasiuiewicz 
27 Fenner St 
Cranston, RI 02910-2207 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Theresa Stasiuiewicz 
 



Mr. Keegan Allen 
1396 Pond Rd 
Hinesburg, VT 05461-9188 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Keegan Allen 
 



Mr. Brad Bergeron 
328 W Hollis St 
Nashua, NH 03060-3053 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Brad Bergeron 
 



Mr. Jon Levin 
1899 Aster Rd 
Macungie, PA 18062-8944 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Jon Levin 
 



Mrs. Nancy Orons 
810 Birchfield Ct 
Wexford, PA 15090-8780 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Nancy Orons 
 



Mr. Peter Collinge 
77 Tall Oak Ln 
Pittsford, NY 14534-2639 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Fish Catches 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Peter Collinge 
 



Ms. janet forman 
351 W 24th St 
Apt 12c 
New York, NY 10011-1514 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. janet forman 
 



Dr. Yuri Sobolev 
900 N Stuart St Apt 1117 
Arlington, VA 22203-4108 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Yuri Sobolev 
 



Dr. Michael Balsai 
107 N Mole St 
Philadelphia, PA 19102-1404 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Michael Balsai 
 



Ms. Robin Lostetter 
433 Farnsworth Ave 
Bordentown, NJ 08505-2004 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Robin Lostetter 
 



Dr. joel gerstl 
2401 penna ave 
philadelphia, PA 19130-3025 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. joel gerstl 
 



Mr. Brian Killen 
8010 Blair Mill Way 
Apt 1304e 
Silver Spring, MD 20910-6857 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Brian Killen 
 



Ms. Dorene Schutz 
218 Bowman St 
Wilkes Barre, PA 18702-5405 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Dorene Schutz 
 



Ms. Mary Coelho 
9 Lee St 
Cambridge, MA 02139-2203 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Mary Coelho 
 



Mrs. nikki greenberg 
2000 Linwood Ave Apt 18w 
Fort Lee, NJ 07024-3012 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. nikki greenberg 
 



Mr. Sean Sullivan 
95 Pocasset Ave 
Worcester, MA 01606-1839 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Sean Sullivan 
 



Mrs. Alice Kress 
19 Quaker Ln 
Enfield, CT 06082-6109 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Alice Kress 
 



Mr. Brian Moscatello 
745 Goshen Rd 
Cape May Court House, NJ 08210-1503 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Brian Moscatello 
 



Ms. Annette Seidenglanz 
2257 Georgetown Dr 
Malvern, PA 19355-2307 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Annette Seidenglanz 
 



Mr. George Stadnik 
2466 44th St 
Astoria, NY 11103-2002 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Please Reduce Bycatch 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. George Stadnik 
 



Mrs. Dori Grasso 
12207 Happy Hollow Rd 
Cockeysville, MD 21030-1738 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Dori Grasso 
 



Ms. Colleen Ausel 
1835 Arch St Apt 1504 
Philadelphia, PA 19103-2784 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Colleen Ausel 
 



Mrs. Sherry Frost 
139 Timothy Cir 
Wayne, PA 19087-4647 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Sherry Frost 
 



Ms. Hope Maruzo 
51 Cedar Ln 
Bozrah, CT 06334-1311 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Hope Maruzo 
 



Mr. Robert Fritsch 
255 Upper Garland Rd 
Dexter, ME 04930-2680 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Robert Fritsch 
 



Ms. Katharine Colgan 
3308 Philmont Ave 
Huntingdon Valley, PA 19006-4229 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Katharine Colgan 
 



Ms. Sarah B Stewart 
207 Appleton St 
Cambridge, MA 02138-1345 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Sarah B Stewart 
 



Mr. Brad Knopf 
1018 Magothy Park Ln 
Annapolis, MD 21409-5300 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Brad Knopf 
 



Miss zumi montgom 
PO Box 3082 
Linden, NJ 07036-9082 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Miss zumi montgom 
 



Ms. Bobbie Murray 
4008 Grand Manor Ct Apt 302 
Raleigh, NC 27612-7834 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Bobbie Murray 
 



Dr. Marta Werner 
153 Mariner St 
Buffalo, NY 14201-1412 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Marta Werner 
 



Ms. Mary Schwartz 
1 Waterview Dr 
Ossining, NY 10562-1642 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Mary Schwartz 
 



Mr. Eric Wagner 
285 Jan Dr 
Harleysville, PA 19438-1918 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Eric Wagner 
 



Ms. Kayla Rodriguez 
140 Erdman Pl 
Apt 10b 
Bronx, NY 10475-5319 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Kayla Rodriguez 
 



Mr. GEORGE   T. HARRISON 
2680 John F Kennedy Blvd 
Apt 33 
Jersey City, NJ 07306-5816 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. GEORGE   T. HARRISON 
 



Mr. H. Dennis Shumaker 
402 W Market St 
Marietta, PA 17547-1205 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery, a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring cought and bycatch of river herring, 
shad, groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch, except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as only for mechanical failure or 
when safety is a valid concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. H. Dennis Shumaker 
 



Mr. August Scheer 
523 Almena Ave 
Ardsley, NY 10502-2127 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. August Scheer 
 



Mr. Edward Iwanicki 
57 Crown Knoll Ct 
Groton, CT 06340-6288 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Edward Iwanicki 
 



Mr. Erik Hoffner 
795 Ashfield Mountain Rd 
Ashfield, MA 01330-9622 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: bycatch 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Erik Hoffner 
 



Mr. Thomas Artman 
401 Holland Ln 
Apt 425 
Alexandria, VA 22314-3434 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Thomas Artman 
 



Ms. Samantha Morgan 
71 Emerson Gdns 
Lexington, MA 02420-2630 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Samantha Morgan 
 



Mr. Ryan Wilson 
23 Leversee Ave 
Cohoes, NY 12047-1808 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Ryan Wilson 
 



Dr. Jane Abraham 
304 Royal Ln 
Blacksburg, VA 24060-6241 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Jane Abraham 
 



Ms. Lee Bartell 
7 E 14th St Apt 927 
New York, NY 10003-3123 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
We've been talking about by-catch for a very, very long time.  The 
dolphins caught in tuna nets, etc. 
 
Nearly four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery -  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 
public comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial 
herring midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ENSURE that the Council 
continues to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful 
reform of the Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment 
the full range of management options developed in Amendment 5, 
including: 
 
1. 100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species; 
 
2.  No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations; 
 
3.  No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations; 
 
4.  A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern; and 
 
5.  A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Lee Bartell 
 



Mr. G.W. Cheney 
315 Hickory Ln 
Boone, NC 28607-8767 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. G.W. Cheney 
 



Mr. Bruce Anderson 
7764 Church Rd 
Jamestown, PA 16134-6912 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Bruce Anderson 
 



Mrs. Kathy Mathieu 
184 Seventh St 
Auburn, ME 04210-6623 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: HELP! Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Kathy Mathieu 
 



Mr. Bob Kiefer 
233 Surrey Rd 
Southampton, PA 18966-3381 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Bob Kiefer 
 



Mrs. Adriana Chalson 
616 Georgetown Rd 
Wallingford, PA 19086-6959 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Adriana Chalson 
 



Mr. John Buonaiuto 
19 Marne Park 
Bantam, CT 06750 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. John Buonaiuto 
 



Mrs. Yvonne Irvin 
31 Mattingly Ave 
Indian Head, MD 20640-1731 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Yvonne Irvin 
 



Ms. Mary Ann Toy 
19 Connemara Dr 
Chichester, NH 03258-6041 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Mary Ann Toy 
 



Mr. Robert Veralli 
54a Beacon Hill Rd 
# 54a 
West Milford, NJ 07480-1251 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Robert Veralli 
 



Mr. Gerry OConnor 
75 Hempstead Ave 
Rockville Centre, NY 11570-4028 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Gerry OConnor 
 



Ms. Denise Cameron 
4357 Vireo Ave 
Bronx, NY 10470-2320 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Denise Cameron 
 



Mr. brian smith 
12 Standish Rd 
Ellington, CT 06029-3636 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. brian smith 
 



Ms. Ellen Atkinson 
207 Arnett Blvd 
Danville, VA 24540-3423 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Ellen Atkinson 
 



Mr. Hemry Berkowitz 
141 Sperry Rd 
Sabinsville, PA 16943-9749 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Hemry Berkowitz 
 



Miss Carolyn Pontikas 
32 Pine Fork Dr 
Toms River, NJ 08755-5138 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Miss Carolyn Pontikas 
 



Ms. claire nivola 
6 Columbus St 
Newton Highlands, MA 02461-1418 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Dear Mr. Paul Howard, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Claire Nivola 
6 Columbus Street 
Newton Highlands, 
MA 02461 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 



herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. claire nivola 
 



Mrs. Ruth Mendes 
30 Peters Ln 
Pound Ridge, NY 10576-1805 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Ruth Mendes 
 



Ms. Esther Gelbard 
9a Betsy Ross Dr 
Monroe Township, NJ 08831-5430 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Esther Gelbard 
 



Ms. Mary Hecker 
3111 Greenville Hwy 
Flat Rock, NC 28731-9586 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Mary Hecker 
 



Mr. Robert Moeller 
579 Glen St 
Glens Falls, NY 12801-2243 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Robert Moeller 
 



Ms. Donna Angotti 
34 Monroe Pl Apt 6d 
Brooklyn, NY 11201-2611 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Donna Angotti 
 



Ms. Laura DePonte 
130 W 73rd St 
Apt 6 
New York, NY 10023-3026 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Laura DePonte 
 



Mr. Stephen Riccardo 
22 Nelson St Apt 2r 
Webster, MA 01570-1837 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Stephen Riccardo 
 



Mr. William E. Sarovec 
14 Clarendon Rd 
Ronkonkoma, NY 11779-1612 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. William E. Sarovec 
 



Ms. Sybil Schlesinger 
22 Rockland St 
Natick, MA 01760-5852 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Sybil Schlesinger 
 



Ms. Inge Jacobsen 
14 Poplar Ave 
North Brunswick, NJ 08902-1323 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Inge Jacobsen 
 



Mrs. Christi Dillon 
175 Forest Ridge Rd 
Mooresville, NC 28117-6519 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Christi Dillon 
 



Mr. Kunal Jha 
2805 Breckenridge Blvd 
Eagleville, PA 19403-1221 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Kunal Jha 
 



Ms. dawn odonnell 
54 Bumphill Rd 
Greenfield Center, NY 12833-1017 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. dawn odonnell 
 



Dr. Tyko Kihlstedt 
305 E 140th St 
Apt 3b 
Bronx, NY 10454-1193 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Tyko Kihlstedt 
 



Mrs. Lisa Nativi 
300 River Rd 
Canaan, NH 03741-7139 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Lisa Nativi 
 



Mr. Elvin Stewart 
120 W 3rd St Apt 605 
Jamestown, NY 14701-5186 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Elvin Stewart 
 



Ms. Anna Cimini 
28 Warren Ave 
Somerville, MA 02143-3030 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Anna Cimini 
 



Dr. William Butler 
6810 Florida St 
Chevy Chase, MD 20815-4158 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. William Butler 
 



Mr. John Walsh 
29 Rustic Ln 
Scott Township, PA 18447-9744 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Let's stick to scientific studies and what directions they push us in. 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. John Walsh 
 



Mr. William Shields 
1014 W Trinity Ave 
Durham, NC 27701-1718 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. William Shields 
 



Ms. Maureen Brennan 
690 Laurel St 
Mayfield, PA 18433-2100 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Herring Fishery Problems 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
I support the reforms proposed four years ago calling for action to 
reform the INDUSTRIAL HERRING MIDWATER TRAWL FLFEET,  I am concerned 
there could be a move to eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch 
reduction measures before the public is given the opportunity to 
comment. 
 
Please ensure the Council continues to demonstrate their commitment and 
support of meaningful reform of the Atlantic herring fishery by 
approving for public comment the full range of management options 
developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Maureen Brennan 
 



Ms. Karen Rubino 
113 Icelene Dr. 
s. Huntington, NY 11746 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Karen Rubino 
 



Mrs. Stephanie Hammond 
5581 Carillon Dr 
Pfafftown, NC 27040-9788 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Stephanie Hammond 
 



Ms. Elena Busani 
600 W 239th St 
Bronx, NY 10463-1207 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Elena Busani 
 



Mr. dan cappello 
2015 Bandek Ln 
Lawrence, PA 15055-1042 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. dan cappello 
 



Ms. Diana Roberts 
PO Box 555 
Bronx, NY 10462-0541 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Diana Roberts 
 



Mr. Mark Jacobs 
133 Back Rd 
Shapleigh, ME 04076-4236 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Mark Jacobs 
 



Ms. Louise Bikoff 
14 Algonquin Dr 
Huntingtn Sta, NY 11746-2011 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Louise Bikoff 
 



Ms. Debra Wontor 
1437 Hemlock Farms 
Lords Valley, PA 18428-9067 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Debra Wontor 
 



Ms. Pam Robertson 
PO Box 692 
Toano, VA 23168-0692 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Pam Robertson 
 



Ms. Carol Carson 
4404 6th Ave Apt 1b 
Brooklyn, NY 11220-1333 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
This must not be allowed to happen. 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Carol Carson 
 



Mrs. Anne Ansel 
69 Fairview Ave 
Port Washington, NY 11050-4037 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Anne Ansel 
 



Ms. Addie Smock 
365 5th St 
Brooklyn, NY 11215-2806 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Addie Smock 
 



Mrs. Heather Payne 
1300 Mason Farm Rd 
Chapel Hill, NC 27514-4604 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Monitor by-catch reduction efforts 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Heather Payne 
 



Ms. Alison Robb 
PO Box 186 
Woods Hole, MA 02543-0186 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Alison Robb 
 



Mr. peter spann 
66 Twin Lakes Rd 
North Branford, CT 06471-1208 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. peter spann 
 



Ms. Judith Canepa 
716 E 11th St 
# 2p 
New York, NY 10009-4234 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Judith Canepa 
 



Ms. maria rosmini 
PO Box 93 
Wagontown, PA 19376-0093 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. maria rosmini 
 



Ms. Maureen Kavanagh 
4825 43rd St Apt 2j 
Woodside, NY 11377-6834 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Maureen Kavanagh 
 



Ms. Janette Sperber 
2 Lookout Ave 
New Paltz, NY 12561-2009 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Janette Sperber 
 



Miss Susan Carroll 
3203 150th St 
Flushing, NY 11354-3245 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Miss Susan Carroll 
 



Mr. Arthur Hansen 
6902a 138th St 
Kew Gardens Hills, NY 11367-1632 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Arthur Hansen 
 



Mr. Bob McCasland 
2656 Collins Ct 
Haymarket, VA 20169-1608 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Bob McCasland 
 



Mrs. Sandra Eisenring 
231 Shillings Chase Dr 
Cary, NC 27518-6484 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Sandra Eisenring 
 



Mr. Joseph Stomato 
509 Manton St 
Phila, PA 19147-5216 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Joseph Stomato 
 



Mrs. pamela cote 
307 Morrill St 
Gilford, NH 03249-6417 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. pamela cote 
 



Mr. Alan Coulter 
1809 Quaker Village Rd 
Weybridge, VT 05753-9646 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Alan Coulter 
 



Dr. Jim Fary 
2836 Blue Spruce Ln 
Silver Spring, MD 20906-3166 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
For our families and our future, thank you for your consideration of my 
comments as you finalize these much-needed and long-awaited reforms to 
the industrialized Atlantic herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Jim Fary 
 



Mr. John Fritzen 
155 Plymouth Dr 
Syracuse, NY 13206-2338 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. John Fritzen 
 



Ms. martha leahy 
39 Lockeland Rd 
Winchester, MA 01890-3341 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. martha leahy 
 



Ms. A Lotsch 
35 W 11th St 
New York, NY 10011-8616 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. A Lotsch 
 



Mr. Beny Castro 
10425 37th Dr 
Corona, NY 11368-2036 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Beny Castro 
 



Dr. Sasha Gibbons 
116 1/2 Main St Apt 3 
Nyack, NY 10960-3188 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dr. Sasha Gibbons 
 



Ms. Maryann Wardach 
6 Chestnut Rd 
Wilmington, DE 19810-2904 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Maryann Wardach 
 



Mrs. Charlotte Kramer 
22 Autumn Lea Cir 
Telford, PA 18969-1083 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Charlotte Kramer 
 



Ms. Joyce Pusel 
102 Emerald Cir 
Durham, NC 27713-2413 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Joyce Pusel 
 



Ms. Jeanne Curtis 
240 School Hill Rd 
Goshen, CT 06756-1433 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Jeanne Curtis 
 



Mrs. Linda K DiVittorio 
6 Storer Ln 
Harwich, MA 02645-3368 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Linda K DiVittorio 
 



Ms. B Menkes 
173 Sullivan St 
New York, NY 10012-4945 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. B Menkes 
 



Ms. Marilynn Harper 
216 N Monroe St Apt 203 
Media, PA 19063-2920 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Marilynn Harper 
 



Mr. Steve Kuhl 
PO Box 86 
Calverton, NY 11933-0086 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Steve Kuhl 
 



Mr. Evan Fulmer 
9 Wren Ct 
Merrimack, NH 03054-2757 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Evan Fulmer 
 



Mr. Scott Batson 
35 Pine Hill Cir 
Wakefield, MA 01880-1540 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Scott Batson 
 



Mr. Henry C. Toft 
866 rowest. 
Lanoka Harbor, NJ 08734 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Henry C. Toft 
 



Ms. susan swiss 
105 Oakwood Vlg Apt 8 
Flanders, NJ 07836-8927 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. susan swiss 
 



Ms. JOANNA Cutting-Brady 
854 Mammoth Rd 
Dracut, MA 01826-3112 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. JOANNA Cutting-Brady 
 



Mrs. Karen Slote 
4310 Beach Ridge Rd 
North Tonawanda, NY 14120-9576 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Karen Slote 
 



Mr. Mark Williams 
6848 Yellow Church Rd 
Seven Valleys, PA 17360-9002 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Mark Williams 
 



Mrs. Doris Carey 
11 N Riding Dr 
Cherry Hill, NJ 08003-2716 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mrs. Doris Carey 
 



Mr. Peter Mathews 
3530 Henry Hudson Pkwy Apt 9n 
Bronx, NY 10463-1311 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Peter Mathews 
 



Ms. Christine Cipriani 
164 Oxbow Rd 
Wayland, MA 01778-1028 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed: Bycatch 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Christine Cipriani 
 



Ms. Susan Yarnell 
5722 Hideaway Dr 
Chapel Hill, NC 27516-9567 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Susan Yarnell 
 



Ms. Kristel Moody 
536 Deer Creek Ct 
Jackson, NJ 08527-3156 
 
 

Aug 30, 2011 
 
Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council 
 
Subject: Accidentally Caught and Killed 
 
Dear Paul Howard, New England Fishery Management Council, 
 
Almost four years ago, the New England Fishery Management Council 
initiated a plan to improve catch monitoring and reduce bycatch in the 
Atlantic herring fishery  a move that resulted in nearly 10,000 public 
comments calling for effective action to reform the industrial herring 
midwater trawl fleet. 
 
While I heartily support and applaud many of the reforms being 
proposed, I am concerned there could be an eleventh hour move to 
eliminate some key monitoring and bycatch reduction measures before the 
public is given the opportunity to comment. 
 
As we near completion of this plan, please ensure the Council continues 
to demonstrate their commitment and support of meaningful reform of the 
Atlantic herring fishery by approving for public comment the full range 
of management options developed in Amendment 5, including: 
 
**100 percent at-sea monitoring on all midwater trawl fishing trips 
(i.e., one observer per vessel to sample all catch) in order to provide 
reliable estimates of herring catch and bycatch of river herring, shad, 
groundfish and other non-target species. 
 
**No herring fishing in areas designated as river herring bycatch 
"hotspots" to protect river herring and the predators that 
depend on their coastal migrations. 
 
**No herring midwater trawling in areas established to protect 
rebuilding groundfish populations. 
 
**A prohibition on the release or dumping of unsampled catch except 
under exceptional circumstances, such as mechanical failure or when 
safety is a concern. 
 
**A set of consequences to discourage the wasteful dumping of catch, 
including an accountability system to ensure the exceptions are not 
abused (a fleetwide allowance of ten dumping events for each herring 
management area, after which any dumping event would require a return 
to port). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of my comments as you finalize these 
much-needed and long-awaited reforms to the industrialized Atlantic 
herring fishery.  
 
Sincerely, 
Ms. Kristel Moody 


